
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

The District of Mackenzie is a single-resource town in Northern British Columbia.  Dependent 

on timber harvesting and forest-product manufacturing, Mackenzie is subject to boom-bust 

cycles and suffered from a mega-bust in late 2008 which resulted in the loss of approximately 

1500 jobs.   This bust has created a new sense of urgency among the community to diversify 

their economy to create more resilience and stability.  This report examines the present situation 

in Mackenzie and offers planning recommendations that could be used to assist in mitigating 

the effects of single-resource dependency.  

 

The research method used consisted of several stages.  First, a literature review was conducted 

to help provide a theoretical framework for resource



The literature review revealed that resource-dependent communities remain and important part 

of the Canadian economic landscape, yet remain very vulnerable to t(r)-2(t)4(b)9.5>m8(h)-4(( )] TJ
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support.  The Regional District of Fraser-Fort George is presently facilitating greater regional 

cooperation among the District communities.   

Studying the case study communities of Elkford, Tumbler Ridge and Hearst revealed numerous 

planning strategies that Mackenzie could adapt to their own situation.      

Drawing from the literature, planning documents and case studies five planning 

recommendations were created for Mackenzie. 

1. Mackenzie should develop a new Official Community Plan to provide clear 

guidance for present and future decision-makers and residents.  

2.  Mackenzie should update their Zoning By-law to formalize the construction of 

secondary suites and allow professional home occupations within residential 

areas.  

3. Mackenzie should develop a set of urban design guidelines for both the     

commercial core and residential areas.  

4. Mackenzie should implement a CIP for the downtown core and the main 

 boulevard. 

5.  Mackenzie should develop a comprehensive Parks and Recreation Master Plan 

to guide  future recreational infrastructure initiatives in the community.  

Overall, this report found that while Mackenzie is receiving support from several levels of 

government and has developed several strategies to diversify their economy, there has been 

limited emphasis placed on planning approaches.  It is felt that the above recommendations wueC
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